
NEWSLETTER 3rd August 2023 Week 3, Term 3

TAMAHERE
MODEL COUNTRY SCHOOL
Phone: (07) 856 9238
Website: https://tamahere.school.nz/
Email: reception@tamahere.school.nz

Wiki/ Week 3 Happenings:

Near Miss: After last week's newsletter about road safety, our school had a near miss situation on
Tuesday morning. Three cars belonging to staff were damaged when a triple axle trailer being
towed by a ute detached, and became an out of control missile. The accident occured at 7.55am,
just before children and parents were about to arrive at school. Although a significant amount of
damage was done, we are just so extremely lucky that no one was in the area at the time. It could
have been a horrific situation. Accidents can happen but let’s be as aware as possible and keep
children away from the road sides and help them to be very safe with their road crossings.

New Deputy Principal - Congratulations Mrs Natalie Toohey!
We are very pleased to announce that Mrs Natalie Toohey will be taking
up our second Deputy Principal position alongside Mrs Annette Howard.
Natalie is at present our Pirongia Syndicate Leader and will be
managing the two positions for the rest of the year, until we are able to
appoint and fill the Syndicate Leader’s position for next year. Natalie will
continue to teach in Nikau One but will have extra release to cover
additional roles e.g. covering some of the Special Needs aspects of our
school. Natalie came to our school at the start of this year bringing with
her extensive experience in teaching Junior and Middle Primary years
from a number of schools in Australia and more recently St Peter’s
Catholic School in Cambridge. Natalie is a passionate teacher of
literacy and is soon to complete her Masters in Educational Leadership
- majoring in literacy. Welcome to our Senior Leadership Team Natalie!
We have enjoyed your knowledge, support and empathy on the
Leadership Team already this year and look forward to continuing your
leadership journey at our school.
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A MESSAGE FROM THE MINISTRY OF EDUCATION TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT……..

Reminder for Caregivers: supervise children at bus stops
Please remind your caregivers that it is their responsibility to supervise their children prior to the children
boarding the school bus in the morning and once they get off the school bus in the afternoon.
This is especially pertinent during the winter months as visibility is poorer due to the time of year and the
weather conditions. School buses are not able to wait at bus stops for children to be collected, so it is
important that the caregiver is on time.

Upcoming Dates:

August / Here-turi-kōkā
WEEK 4

Rātū / Tuesday 8th ★ ICAS - Digital Technologies
★ Board Meeting

Rāpare / Thursday 10th ★ ICAS - Writing
WEEK 5

Rāhoroi / Wednesday 16th ★ ICAS - English
Rāpare / Thursday 17th ★ Whaanau Hui

WEEK 6
Rāhina / Monday 21st ★ PHOTOLIFE - Team Photos
Rātū / Tuesday 22nd ★ ICAS - Science
Rāhoroi / Wednesday 23rd ★ Dress Up As a Book Character Day
Rāpare / Thursday 24th ★ TMCS Cross Country

Rāmere / Friday 25th ★ ICAS - Spelling
★ Ag Day Judges Demo

WEEK 7

Rātū / Tuesday 29th ★ TMCS Cross Country - POSTPONEMENT DAY
★ PTA Meeting at 7.00pm

Rāhoroi / Wednesday 30th ★ ICAS - Mathematics
Rāpare / Thursday 31st ★ Chesspower Tournament

September / Mahuru
WEEK 8

Rātū / Tuesday 5th ★ Board Meeting

Rāpare / Thursday 7th ★ Country Cluster Cross Country hosted by TMCS
(No postponement day)
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WEEK 9
Rāhoroi / Wednesday 13th ★ WIG WEDNESDAY
Rāpare / Thursday 14th ★ City Cluster Cross Country
Rāmere / Friday 15th ★ City Cluster Cross Country - POSTPONEMENT DAY

WEEK 10
Rāmere / Friday 22nd ★ LAST DAY OF TERM 3

October / Whiringa-ā-nuku
WEEK 1

Rāhina / Monday 9th ★ START OF TERM 4
Rāpare / Thursday 12th ★ AG DAY

November / Whiringa-ā-rangi
WEEK 1

Rāpare / Thursday 30th ★ GOLF DAY
December / Hakihea

WEEK 9

Rāmere / Friday 8th ★ PTA Hosted Christmas Carols & Family Picnic -
Tamahere Reserve Piazza and stage

Whānau o Tamahere Hui - Thursday 17th August
- Advanced notice for your diaries!

Kia ora, haere mai!

We warmly invite all whaanau members and extended friends to
join with us as part of our Bicultural Treaty Partnership. We are
keen to korero and share with you the progress your tamariki are
making and to hear your ideas and any whaanau history stories
you may like to share. We would also like korero, kanohe ki te
kanohe, about the achievements of your tamariki and how we
cater for and support our Maaori tamariki, with their learning
and succeeding as Maaori. Our Pasifika whaanau and all others are very welcome.

We are keen to have as many whaanau along as possible, so we can share views and collaborate together
on ways to best meet the needs of our tamariki. Previously we have had a large number of our whaanau
attend, which has been very beneficial, and we have had some excellent discussions, providing new
perspectives to help us build on what we are doing.

This time we are starting our hui in school time, so that you can enjoy seeing your tamariki perform a few
kapa haka items for you. Your pre-schoolers are welcome and can be looked after by older siblings and
tamariki after the Kapa Haka or at After School Care, free of charge.

The Hui will be held in Week 5, on Thursday 17th August, from 1.40pm to end between 3.00 to 3.30pm
approximately.
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TMCS 2023 GOLF DAY - Save The Date

Tamahere Model Country School runs an annual golf day. It is a fund-raising opportunity for the school as well

as a load of fun for all of those involved. This year the Golf Day is Thursday 30th November. More

information to come.

AG DAY UPDATE # 2

AG DAY WEBSITE INFORMATION: Agricultural Day 2023 is being held on
Thursday 12th October this year. Details about what Ag Day involves can be
found on the school website, by clicking here.

VEGGIE GARDEN COMPETITION:
We have very exciting news to share that our Veggie Garden Competition

will be going ahead this year with Ashley Best offering to lead the
organisation. More information will be provided in future newsletters and
the website updated, including Entry Forms.

ANIMAL CONTACTS:
If you do not already have your own animals, then we have the following contacts available for
orphans for those who wish to raise an animal:

Lambs:
Coopworth Cross Lambs Available for Ag Day. Please contact Amy Beech on 021 542 547 or email
ckandajbeech@gmail.com

Amy will be offering lambs to be raised, available from mid August. Lambs can be purchased from
Amy for a small fee of $60.00. If they are returned to her weaned after Ag Day, the fee will be
refunded.
Amy is able to provide advice on rearing her lambs too. Her lambs are usually popular, so it’s
helpful to contact her in advance to go on the waiting list for orphans.
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Chickens:

Chicks are in high demand this year and we are looking to source some for families to raise as
part of Ag Day. Please keep an eye on the school newsletter. Other places you can look are
TradeMe and Facebook Marketplace.

REQUESTS FOR ANY SPARE OR ’HAND ME DOWN’ EQUIPMENT:
Any families who have rearing equipment i.e. teats, bottles, collars, leads, spare milk powder, etc
which they no longer require, please let us know, as we will happily pass on anything useful to new
families who are wishing to get involved with Ag Day this year.

TROPHY RETURN:
Can we please ask that all 2022 trophies now be POLISHED and
returned to the school o�ce - thanks!

WE NEED YOUR HELP!
Thank you to everyone who has already put their names down to assist with Ag Day set up. We
require a lot of parent support to organise and run the animal events. There are several smaller
tasks involved, such as ordering ribbons, booking a coffee cart, co-ordinating the petting zoo and
coordination of the vet health check day, so even if you think you can only pick up something
small, please still get in touch.

Any parents who are keen to be involved in planning and coordinating
the day, please email agday@tamahere.school.nz.

Thanks!

The Ag Day Committee
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PB4L - Positive Behaviour for Learning

Students of Week 1
I am kind and inclusive.

Kia Manaaki
‘I am culturally respectful’

We have respect for ourselves, others, property, and the environment.

NIKAU 1 Harriet L TANEKAHA 12 Orien C

KAURI 2 Tamara J MIRO 13 Hamiora K-C

KAWAKAWA 3 Sehaj S PUKATEA 14 Ananya P

TITOKI 6 Iziah J KARAKA 15 Amelia E

RIMU 7 Tommy D MANUKA 16 Ava D

POHUTUKAWA 8 Charles B TAWA 19 Sophie E

TOTARA 10 Rhylan E HOROEKA 21
Lucca T
Elissa T
Zeek F

MATAI 11 Phoebe C
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Hamilton Book Month

Hamilton Book Month is on throughout August. Come and see NZ book movies at the museum, three book
launches, two storytelling sessions, author talks, a night at the library to help you write your family history,
poetry event based on art exhibitions, two fiction panel events, four workshops covering writing horror and
suspense, zines, pictures books and transmedia including graphic novels and animation plus a local authors
book fair.

Authors include Catherine Chidgey, Lee Murray, Brannavan Gnanalingam, Kyle Mewburn, Graci Kim,
Raymond McGrath, Feana Tu'akoi.
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Almost all events are free, some require registration. Please see details at www.hamiltonbookmonth.com
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Community Notices
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